Minutes of the Meeting of the
Middlesex County Master Gardener Focus Group

February 24, 2012


In attendance:  Tad Bartles, Jamie Burgess, John Carlson, Marsha Dowling, Chantal Foster, Fern Martin, Tim Grilley, Kate Hull, Susan Logatto, Sherry Van Liere, Jim Woodworth and special guest Terri Cain

Marsha called the meeting to order at 6:30 and proceeded with introductions.  Thanks to Marsha for a delicious bean dip and to Fern for beverages.  The minutes from our last meeting have been posted to http://mcmgcg.weebly.com/
Kate Hull, a 2011 MG graduate, has joined our ranks -- welcome!  We also had the pleasure of meeting Terri Cain, a current MG Intern who started the Hubbard Community Garden in Guilford in 2010.  This is a traditional community garden, one acre in total size, with plots of various sizes for lease by individuals along with ten 4’ x 18’ beds set aside for supplying the local Food Bank.  There is a children’s garden as well.  This has been quite an undertaking for Terri, and she is looking for ideas and information sharing with others.  This is a great opportunity for both of us to share our experiences.  We committed to Terri to keep her in the loop on what we are planning and doing for our garden and perhaps our experiences will be helpful to her and she will do the same for us.  We also offered assistance with training sessions (similar to what had been done for the Groton Community Garden), and will see what we can schedule in the coming months.  Thanks to Terri for coming to the meeting, and sharing what she has accomplished so far which is very impressive! 

Financials – we currently have approximately $300 in funds available, this after spending $200 on the compost for amending the soil last fall.
Garden Maintenance – the cold frame lids will need to be reinstalled, timing is TBD.  It was noted the deer fencing is sagging in areas and would benefit from some tightening.  This should be addressed at the first scheduled garden work day in April.  John has offered to take care of some of the outside perimeter clean up within the next few weeks, weather permitting.
Spinach Update – the spinach is doing nicely, thanks to those who shared pictures!  It won’t be long before we will be harvesting.  Last year, we had the benefit of interns at the center giving us updates on how things were coming along.  This year, Kate has volunteered to give us the update on how things are progressing.  Expect harvest to start around mid-April!
Soil Test – as we do every year, we will proceed with getting a soil test for the garden.  Chantal will submit the soil sample and expect to have results available for the March meeting.
Membership List – we did not have a current listing available to pass around, we will address at the March meeting.
2011 Annual Report – this is currently in the works and we hope to have this completed and available to share at the March meeting.
Recruiting New Interns – Maureen and Chantal are planning to recruit from the current class within the next few weeks.  If anyone is interested in participating in the presentation, please let one of us know.

CMGA Symposium – John gently reminded everyone who has not signed up for the Symposium to do so.  By a show of hands, it appears most of us are planning to attend.

March Plantings – Weather permitting, we have planned a pea planting date of Saturday, March 17 (traditional pea planting date!) at 10:00.  Jamie, Kate and John have volunteered to participate, others are welcome so let Jamie know if you plan to attend.  We still need to procure some seed for this activity, Maureen, Chantal and Jamie will coordinate.
Chantal will bring refreshments for the next meeting at 6:30 on Friday, March 30.  See you then!

Meeting ended at 8:30 pm, but we hung around for another half hour – it was good to see everyone!  Thanks again to Terri for making the trip!
Submitted by, 
Chantal Foster
